
Capitol Region Emergency Planning Committee 

Meeting (DEMHS Region 3) (UASI Region 3)   

April 28, 2022 

9:30 a.m.   

CRCOG, Via Zoom  

 
   

Call to Order    

The meeting was called to order at 9:35 a.m. via Zoom. Attendees were asked to put their name 

and organization in the chat box for attendance purposes. Participants introduced themselves 

and participated in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 

Public Comment – none   

   

Adoption of the Minutes  

Don Janelle, seconded by Don Gouin, made a motion to adopt the minutes from the January 20th 

meeting. All in favor, so voted.  

  

Federal and State Liaison Reports     

Bill Turley stated that there will be a memo coming out on the Statewide EPPI Exercise 

tomorrow. There will be a Meet and Greet held with the new State Emergency Management 

Director. 

 

Unfinished Business  

 

SHSGP Grants Report 

Cheryl Assis provided a grant update.  We are currently working on the FY 19 grant.  If your 

municipality/department has any regional equipment that was purchased through the SHSGP 

grants that may require maintenance or replacement or any training needs, please let Cheryl 

know. 
 

New Business  

Region 3 Covid AAR CREPC Focus Group on Incident Coordination/Planning 

/Situational Awareness - This was a facilitated discussion conducted by Tetra Tech. 

 

ESF- Selected Committee Reports   

 

RESF-1 Transportation – Bill Perkins stated that Terri Thompson continues to work with 

CTDOT on the fire suppression standpipe issue. 

 

ESF-5 Emergency Management – Bill Perkins outlined the activities in support of COVID-19 

response and stated they are still on standby.  He stated that there will be an ESF-2 

Communications Rally and Interoperability Training Session held on Friday, May 13th. 

 



RESF-6 Sub-Committee for Volunteer Management – Don Janelle stated the group has been 

active and a hybrid meeting will be held next month. He reminded teams to submit their activity 

reports.   

 

RESF-8 Public Health and Medical Services – Katherine McCormack stated that CR-MRC was 

awarded a NACCHO RISE Grant in the amount of $75,000. Janet Leonardi stated that the 

Middletown MRC received an honorable mention on the federal website. 

 

Steve Huleatt stated that the group continues to meet monthly and have been receiving updates 

from all hospitals.  

 

RESF-9 SEARCH AND RESCUE 

No report. 

 

RESF-10 HAZMAT 

No report.   

 

Other Business/Information   
Cheryl Assis stated that she is looking for photos of regional or CERT teams in action to put on our social 

media pages. 
 

Adjournment   

Meeting adjourned at 11:02 am. The next meeting is scheduled for July 21, 2022.  
 


